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To the Families and Friends of the St Paul’s Community……. 
 

Dear Parents, 

Welcome to Week 6. It’s hard to believe that we are at the half way point in the term. It has been a remarkably busy start to 

the year but it is clear that our goal of quality teaching and learning underpinned with a real sense of the sacred as a 

Catholic School is being realised every day. 

Last Friday, as part of the Continuum of School Improvement (COSI) initiative that looks at all aspects of the life of schools in 

the Maitland Newcastle Diocese, we were audited under the domain of Faith Formation and Religious Education. 

Mrs Renee Pola-Kuras and Mr Michael Doyle led the external auditors from the Catholic Schools Office through a process 

that identified our strengths and weaknesses in these areas. I congratulate Michael and Renee on their presentation to the 

auditors and their prior preparation for this important validation of our work. In the draft report presented to me at the end 

of the day, it was clear that we have much to celebrate. As I often say to our community, we are unique and special. As a 

Catholic school, we can be proud of who we are and what we stand for. Even in this day and age where to be Catholic is 

under great threat and considerable challenge, it is the everyday work of dedicated teachers and support staff who make 

this place a living example of the true words of Christ. We offer a place where young people can explore their spirituality 

safely and gently. We do not apologise for being unique and being Catholic.  

Over the next day or so, parents will receive an invitation to participate in a survey from the University of Newcastle that 

will help inform our next COSI review. This formal review of all other aspects of our 

work as a Catholic school will take place in Term 2. In the lead up to that review, we 

will be surveying parents, students and staff. It is the parent survey that will start the 

process. In the newsletter there is a letter that explains the process. I thank you in 

advance for taking the time to help us to continue to offer a quality Catholic 

education for your children. Your feedback will help with this important work. 

Last Thursday evening, I attended a meeting at the CSO that was looking at 

alternative models of parent engagement that would potentially replace the old P&F 

Model that is struggling in most high schools around the state. At this meeting, a 

report was handed down from the Federation of Parents and Friends which 

identified a number of concerns. Primary to this was the fact that the current P&F 

Constitution was written in 1993. In the life of a secondary school, that was almost 

five generations ago! At the meeting we discussed that when this document was 

written, there was no internet, no common use mobile phones and certainly no 

smart phones! Email addresses were something for the future and Paul Keating was 

Prime Minister! For most high schools across the state, getting the mandated 

quorum of seven is a real struggle and when it comes to the AGM and asking people 

to fill particular roles, it is clear that a new model is needed. I looked at the minutes 
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dating back to 2011 – that was the last time the P&F here had over 15 people in attendance.  I spoke about 

engagement with the parent body in other ways. At St Paul’s, we have a multitude of opportunities. These include the 

recent Year 12 “Surviving the HSC” night where over 120 parent and their children were present. On Monday night this 

week, we have our Year 7 final orientation night. We expect almost 200 people to attend. Next week we host our 

second Open Evening. Last year we had over 150 visitors. In the past we have had Steven Bradbury, we have hosted 

writing courses and cyber safety initiatives. In this modern busy world, the sense I have is that parents and caregivers 

want to be connected to their children’s education and school but they want to do it in such a way that they get 

something from it. It was the same message in the research done by the Federation. So at this point, we will be 

working with the Catholic Schools Office and the Federation of Parents and Friends with a view to formalise a new way 

of connecting with parents that reflects the modern environment. I suspect job number one will be a new constitution! 

Until that time, our P&F remains in hiatus.  

As mentioned in the previous paragraph, we host our second Open Evening next Thursday 14th March from 4.30 pm. 

This event has become one of our primary marketing tools. Last year we secured over 80 new enrolments from the 

evening. It is hoped that this year will be even more successful.  The primary purpose of the event is to show potential 

families who would otherwise not know a great deal about St Paul’s what we have to offer as a quality secondary 

educational facility. For our families in our feeder schools, we have other ways of connecting with you. On Thursday, 

we hope that families from other sectors such as the independent (private) schools along with our state school friends 

come along to see what a wonderful school we have to offer. The reality in today’s world is that education is very 

competitive. In our local feeder area, we compete with quality state schools, Anglican colleges, parent controlled small 

boutique schools and large schools from the independent and private sector. As a low fee paying systemic Catholic 

College, we more than hold our own against any metric. If you have any friends who might be considering St Paul’s for 

their children, please direct them to our website to register for the Open Evening.  

We received some wonderful news last week in relation to the 2019 Aspire Song Writing Competition. Jordan Snowden 
– Year 10, Michael Pockran – Year 8 and Zack Forsythe – Year 10 have been  shortlisted to workshop their songs at 
St Pius X High School, Adamstown with guest workshop leader Bob Corbett. They will also observe as other students, 
workshop their songs and gain further insight into song writing process and development. In the process, they will 
support each other’s songs, playing instruments or providing backing vocals as required. This is an exciting opportunity 
and we wish them the best as they progress to the next phase.  
 

We are now into the second half of the term. I encourage parents to speak with their children about how they are 
going at school. In the next few weeks we will be collating the Term One Interim Reports. These short reports give a 
snapshot as to the students’ application to their work and also a report on attendances and uniform concerns. These 
reports will be available later in the term. This will be the first time that we use the new Compass Student 
Management system for reports. More information will be sent in the coming weeks to explain the new system.  
 
Go gently. 

 

Mr Graeme Selmes 
Principal 
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Assistant Principal - Community & Wellbeing 

Success is no accident. It is hard work, perseverance, learning, studying, sacrifice and most of all, love of 
what you are doing or learning to do. Pele 

 
As we celebrate Catholic Schools this week, we welcomed our Year 7 parents into our school environment 
for the annual event of Parents in the Classroom. Parents of Year 7 joined their children for their three 
morning lessons to observe and/or engage in classroom activities. This opportunity provided parents with a 
snapshot of what life is like in a contemporary secondary school. Throughout the morning parents were 
able to observe the morning rituals of Tutor Group, technology malfunctions, the amazing flexibility of some 
of our casual teachers and of course the organised and structured lessons that were prepared and delivered 
by our very experienced teachers. The morning ended with our hospitality team providing a morning tea 
where our new Year 7 parents and carers had a chance to mingle and chat with one another. This followed 
an information evening that was held on Monday night for the Year 7 students and parents where Mrs 
Evans and Mrs O’Gorman gave some practical tips about being organised for study. This is a timely 
reminder, not only for Year 7 as they begin to navigate their first round of assessment tasks, but for all 
students, to consider the tips below about organising their own study space. 
 
STUDY SKILLS TIP: SETTING UP YOUR SPACE AT HOME 

The start of a year is a good time to reassess the space where you work at home. It is best to work in 
whatever space has the least amount of distractions. Here are some points to consider: 

 
1. Natural lighting is best, but if not possible then a good strong bulb in your room and a bright desk lamp is 
 essential. What is the lighting like in your study area?  

2. Fresh air and oxygen to the brain helps keep you mentally alert. What is the ventilation and air quality 
 like in your study area?  

3. Your work space sets the tone for the way you approach your study. Is your desk large enough? What is 
 your working space or desk like? 

4. The chair you use should be comfortable (but not so comfy you fall asleep) and adjustable to reduce 
 strain on your neck and shoulders. What is your chair like? 

5. When you are trying to memorise things, quiet is essential. No music. How effectively can you keep your 
 room quiet? 

6. Storage is essential to help you keep your notes organised and sorted. Shelves, a filing cabinet, drawers. 
 What is the storage like in your room? 

7. It is important to keep your study area uncluttered and organised. A large pin board for notices and a 
 calendar are useful. How organised is your study area? 

8. How many distractions do you have in your room? Computer, phone etc? It is always a good idea to 
 switch off or remove distractions before you start work. If you have to use your laptop make a conscious 
 effort to not use personal technology during times when you are doing schoolwork. How well do you 
 cope with the distractions in your room?  

 
To learn more about setting up an effective work area at home visit the Home Study Environment unit of 
www.studyskillshandbook.com.au. 
 
Our school’s subscription details are –  
 
School’s Username – stpauls 
School’s password – 52success  
 
 

http://www.studyskillshandbook.com.au
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Safety Issue on School Driveway and Roundabout 
 
Many thanks to parents who have assisted with keeping the school driveway and roundabout safe for our 
students. It is our aim to keep this area safe for ALL students and therefore a reminder about times to 
avoid using the driveway and roundabout are as follows: 
 
Parents PLEASE DO NOT use the school driveway to drop off or pick up your son/daughter in the 
mornings between 8.15am and 9.00am every weekday and 2.45pm and 3.40pm every afternoon. On 
Fridays this request will also apply from 12.30pm to 1.10pm whilst all buses are departing for sport. If 
children need to be picked up from school during these times, please make prior arrangements to collect 
your son/daughter along Primrose Street. 
 
Compass Access for Parents 
A letter will be sent out in Week 8 with details which will enable all parents to access Compass. This 
information will include a username and temporary password. 
 
Assessment Booklets 
 
Please follow the link to access the Assessment Booklets which are now available on on Website: 
 
http://www.booragul.catholic.edu.au/publications/assessment/  

Mrs Anne-Maree Shipman 

Assistant Principal—Community & Wellbeing 

 

Please follow the link below for the first CCSP Newsletter for 2019. 

 

https://ccsp.schoolzineplus.com/newsletter/55517/#a1 

http://www.booragul.catholic.edu.au/publications/assessment/
https://ccsp.schoolzineplus.com/newsletter/55517/#a1
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Year 12 News 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The students attended the Stage 6 Introduction – Study Skills Day last Friday and seemed to obtain many skills and 

information from each of the three sessions. This was backed up with another session from Mrs O’Gorman 

(APT&L) about Schools Online during Thursday’s Form Assembly. I would like to thank Mrs O’Gorman, Ms Flood 

and Mrs Matthews (parent) for volunteering their time to organise and present these sessions. Their generosity of 

time ad resources is appreciated. I would also like to thank the students for their respectful attentiveness to each 

presenter. I encourage all students to utilise the tools they have been given and informed about, which includes 

their Assessment Booklet, Term Planner, Study Planner and website information. Students have also been learning 

about some study skills and study tools in Pastoral Period each fortnight. They have been given lots of information 

about ‘what to do’ and ‘how to do it’, but we can’t make them ‘do it’ – it’s up to them. 

 

In the Christmas holidays, Chantelle Finlay and Ashley Probert competed 
internationally in their chosen sport of Ice Skating as part of a team called Ice 
Reflections.  

Below are some thoughts shared by the girl’s parents: 

The first competition was the Amade Cup in Salzburg Austria on the 20th January.  It 
was incredible particularly the opening ceremony to hear Ice Reflections as the first 
team onto the ice representing Australia. The team finished ninth out of ten 
competitors and found the entire experience invaluable. 

The next competition was in Gdansk, Poland on the 27th January and the team gave their best performance of the 
season, earning a massive PB of 53.42 and placing third.  It was a very proud moment to see the team on the 
podium in an international competition.   

As well as great results on the ice, there were some amazing experiences off ice including epic snow ball fights and 

learning about the history and culture of Munich, Salzburg, Vienna, Warsaw and Gdansk.  

Mrs Blair Brownlee 

Student Coordinator 

Year 12 Important Dates for 2019  

UAC Applications Open  - Wednesday 3 April 2019  

HSC Timetable released  - Wednesday 1 May 2019  

Trial HSC  - Monday 24 June - Friday 5 July 2019  

Winter Sleepout  - Thursday 4 July 2019  

St Paul’s Day  - Friday 5 July 2019  

Year 12 Final Awards and Graduation Ceremony  - Thursday 26 September 2019  

UAC Applications Close  - Friday 30 September 2019  

HSC Written Exams commence  - Thursday 17 October 2019  

Year 12 Graduation Evening (NEX)  - Friday 15 November 2019  

HSC Results Released  - Tuesday 17 December 2019  

ATAR Results Released & BBQ - Wednesday 18 December 2019   

Year 11 News 

Mrs Cayte Pryor 

Student Coordinator 
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Year 9 News 

“I am open to the mystery and magic that this new beginning brings.” 

Year 9 are beginning the Stage 5 section of their educational journey. All will be engaging in new elective 

classes, providing innovative experiences and the opportunity to explore more personal interests and 

gifting’s.  There will be no more elective changes now as classes are settled. 

 

We are almost half way through Term 1 already and many KLA’s have issued assessment items, students 

should endeavour to organise their time to complete these in a timely manner.  

 

A reminder to parents to assist students to wear the correct uniform and represent St Paul’s proudly each 

day.  

 

Well done to all the swimmers who attended the school carnival in great numbers and to the Age Champions 

in our year; 15’s Kristin Copeland, 14’s Caleb Baker, 15’s Alan Klepzig. A particular congratulations to all 

those students representing our school at the Diocesan Swimming Carnival in a few weeks.  

In addition, I was very happy to present the Tutor Group badges to our worthy student leaders of Year 9: 

9.1 Dominik Brymora 9.2 Sara Easterbrook 

9.3 Kayla Feenan 9.4 Shelby Kincaid 

9.5 Lacey McClean 9.6 Sindy Richards 

9.7 Bradley Post 9.8 Kevin Van Der Merwe 

 

My compliments also to the elected SRC representatives: Ella Rushton and Dominik Brymora. 

 

Finally, an information note will come home to you shortly regarding an Alcohol Awareness Performance 

which is part of an educational program with workshop, happening in the school hall on the 4th of April. 

Elisa Milajew 

Student Coordinator and 

Religion Teacher 
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Congratulations to Bailey Woolfe and Jessica Robinson who were elected as our SRC Representatives for 
2019. These students were officially inducted last week. I am very confident that they will do an amazing 
job representing the student body. 
 
I would also like to congratulate our eight students who were elected as Tutor Group Representatives; 
 

8.1 – Ashlyn Beckwith 8.5 – Jennifer Newing 
8.2 – Tara Cowen 8.6 – Jessica Robinson 
8.3 – Zachary Hickey 8.7 – Oliver Tabone 
8.4 – Jack Pennell 8.8 – Kadence Quinn 

 
Well done and thankyou to all students for expressing your interest in leadership positions at St Pauls. Vot-
ed by their peers, I believe each one will bring a strong sense of community and leadership to the role and 
will be an active voice for their cohort. 

Year 8 News 

 
Mr Sam Heaney 

Student Coordinator 

 

 

 

Attention All Parents 

 of Year 7 and Year 8 Students 

Here at St Paul’s we are striving to improve the literacy skills of your child. This year there will be oppor-

tunities every week for online work to help consolidate and improve these skills through the Education 

Perfect website.  Every child in Stage 4 is taking part in this program. 

Please ask your child tonight to show you the work they have been doing in class and at home. 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=QkUkROaEEUk 
Please view this youtube clip to better informed, regarding this amazing set of resources. 

Mrs Libby Lucas 

Student Support Coordinator 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=QkUkROaEEUk
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Thank you again to parents/carers that attended our Information Night on Monday and/or Parents in the 

Classroom on Tuesday. For those that could not make Monday night, here is a recap of the topics 

covered: 

Students have met lots of new people and social/friendship groups have changed. Our Year 11 Peer 
Mediators have been specially trained to assist Years 7 and 8 students with minor social issues.  

Our Peer Support Program is underway during our Pastoral Period every second Wednesday. Two or 
three Year 10 Leaders meet with 5-7 Year 7 students to work through a series of activities that cover 
friendship, empathy, resilience and attitude, as well as getting to know each other. 

Uniform expectations were reinforced, with specific reference to shoe requirements. Normal school 
uniform requires black, lace-up, polishable shoes and sports uniform requires joggers/sneakers that 
give the foot adequate support. No high tops, canvas shoes, skater shoes, etc. are allowed. White 
socks should also be worn with the sports uniform. If there is any deviation from the correct uniform, 
please provide a signed and dated note explaining the reason for being out of uniform. 

Attendance requirements were also discussed, with the reinforcement that the best way for students 
to learn is to be at school. Absences of more than 10 days need to be approved by the Principal – 
there is a form available from school for this. Please provide a signed and dated note explaining any 
absence less than 10 days, e.g. absent for 2 days due to illness. 

Friday sport was mentioned, outlining the activities students are involved in this year, as well as some 
of the upcoming representative opportunities. Students should listen to notices or check with Mr 
Melville (Sports Coordinator) for more information about these. 

Effective study habits and organisation were also discussed, with calendars and locker application 
forms available. There was also a reminder about our subscription to 
www.studyskillshandbook.com.au with username: stpauls and password: 52success required to access 
the information. 

The Year 7 Assessment Policy and Schedule booklet is now available online and Year 7 students will 
receive a printed copy this week. 

Technology – the good and the bad – was discussed, with reinforcement of the educational benefits of 
technology. However, should parents provide their child with a phone, please be aware of how they 
are using the phone, e.g. social media, as well as when they are using the phone. Most conversations/
incidents occur outside of school hours but can spill into the playground and have an effect at school. 
The school supports students and families if this occurs. 

There was also reinforcement of the academic, personal and life skills that St Paul’s aims to develop in 
each individual, as well as some tips for parents, such as balance between work, play and relaxation, 
praise and encouragement, helping to get organised and liaising with the school regarding any issues. 

 

Parents in the Classroom was a fantastic success, with lots of smiles from students, parents and teachers. 

There were parachutes in Science, French competitions, kids v parents volleyball in PDHPE and much 

more, followed by a delicious morning tea provided by our Hospitality team. Here are some of the 

comments from parents about the morning: 

“Was a great time spent in the classroom today” 

“Enjoyed spending one-on-one time with my son in his environment” 

“Thank you, enjoyed every minute. Great to meet teachers and see our kids learning. Morning tea was 

wonderful” 

“It was great to see how so much has changed in the classrooms – so much more interactive in the 

classrooms with the kids” 

Year 7 News 

http://www.studyskillshandbook.com.au
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Mrs Tracey Evans 

Student Coordinator 

“German was very interesting and interactive…Mrs Churchward was very engaging” 

“It was great to see the classrooms and the layout of the school” 

 

Thank you again for your support for these events. I’ll finish with the quote that concluded the 

Information Night on Monday: 

“If you have a positive attitude and constantly strive to give your best effort, eventually you will overcome 

your immediate problems and find you are ready for greater challenges.” 

  Pat Riley (Former NBA basketball player and coach) 
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Careers News 

Career Thought of the Week:                       
“The difference between a successful person and others is not a lack of strength, not a lack of knowledge, 

but rather a lack of will.” 

Vincent T Lombardi 

From UMAT to UCAT –  

External Exam for Medicine Changes     
 

Students wishing to apply for medicine at many universities in 2020 will need to do the University Clinical 

Aptitude Test (UCAT).  

This is the first time this test has been nominated as the external exam. It replaces the UMAT which has been 

in place until now. 

The UCAT can be done at any time in July. There are detailed and easy to follow instructions on the UCAT site 

which also has extensive instructions to candidates who have special needs.  

Applications open on 1 March and close on 17 May. You can find information HERE. 
 

Beyond School Study Guide  

The Beyond School Study Guide has been developed to help year 10-12 make important decisions about their 

future studies.  

The guide provides information about the sort of financial assistance you can get as you study, the different 

pathways to university and compares university and vocational pathways.  

You can download the Guide HERE. 

The Tuckwell Scholarship 

Australian National University (ANU) launched the Tuckwell Scholarship Program in 2013.  Receiving a 

Tuckwell Scholarship – valued at over $21,700 per year for the length of an undergraduate degree - is not just 

about a students’ intellect. It is also about their desire and determination to use their natural abilities to 

realise their full potential so that they can make a difference in the world.  All up one could say, this is no 

ordinary scholarship! 

 
Eligible students need to expect an ATAR of 95+ but students who have experienced disadvantage, or who 
have achieved significantly in other ways, may still be eligible.   
 
Applications open on 4 March 2019 and close on 28 March 2019.  Find out more at   Tuckwell Scholarship 
and Applying for the Tuckwell Scholarship. 

https://www.ucatofficial.com/
https://www.ucatofficial.com/
https://www.ucatofficial.com/
https://www.studyassist.gov.au/beyond-year-12/beyond-school-study-guide
http://tuckwell.anu.edu.au/home/
http://tuckwell.anu.edu.au/applying/
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Work Experience Yr. 10, 2019 
 

  
 

Students in Year 10, who would be interested in doing Work Experience this year, should be actively looking for contacts 

now. Remember you cannot start work experience until you have completed the compulsory ‘Work Ready Program’ early in 

Term 2. Any questions regarding this please see me before the end of term. 

 

Careerlinks Employment Links-Reminder 
 

 
I have had a lot of interest this year from students in Yrs. 10,11and 12 that are regularly checking their 
emails in relation to junior positions vacant each week.  
This has resulted in many students applying and some gaining casual employment. So, if you are inter-
ested please check your school email account each Monday for the latest listings.  

As always please see me if you need help with applications or further information. 

 

Examples this week include: 
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Mr Craig McLoughlin 

Leader of Pedagogy—Careers and  VET 

Defence Force Recruiting  
 

       
 

Come along to an information session to learn more about the opportunities available in the Australian 

Defence Force and have your questions answered by serving military member.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

To book your spot, please visit www.defencejobs.gov.au/events and search for the location or 

topic that suits your needs, or call 13 19 01. 

 

Important Dates for Term 1 2019 

2ND April- 13TH April VET Hospitality 
 

Casual Positions/Employment Links: 

These are ready to view on MN Connect-School Portal. These are also emailed to students in Yrs. 10-12 

through their school email accounts. 

http://email.dfr.com.au/c/eJwVksmSokAARL9Gb0XUynLgoLhgq90qYo9ejNpANkGlUPz6sSPy9jLy8lL5iaSeGMpM-ZRgOsx8DJEHCaQQEQhtC1k2Cxh0SBAgxsajiT2gUCV3S9aVxc3w4nPhSNvxiMREcUdQJERCuIOF4EIjhw9L_9K2zYCMBnj2ia54VlpKJ_oqdV6Lh5XW3Wfqg-Qf_nqVxdT8pO_RdjcFEwWFUWazedbderkqQ4NxuBuP5
http://email.dfr.com.au/c/eJwVkEtuhDAQRE8DO1ttu9vghRcTotzDbreBiM9oBsL1w0i1fKpXqhIrY8gtzyWis9jO0YIJ4ADBOACvjfY0EHRuGAzR1-PbNwilvjTvq05nO0UIFcjajix6XzD1iZPtgANB6Gpx7RKn43g27tHYnzvXdekiVTaW3z2_9bj_fYpekV9pHvXKy36O0zJvt2jdNKdj2peZtZTzwx1xrUV8ttmrkgspZCOqz5CVeCvGG
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Creative Arts and Languages News 

#Welcometostpauls 

This week, Year 10 Visual Design have been working on their photographic composition skills for the 

Novocastrian unit we are studying. Students were given the challenge to take digital photographs to interpret 

the theme ‘Welcome to St Paul’s’. They were also instructed to give careful consideration of the Elements and 

Principles of Design. The results were very impressive ! Here are a few examples of their work that we would 

like to share with you: 
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Year 11 French 

Joyeuse Saint-Valentin ! The Year 11 French 
class enjoyed making Valentine's Day cards in 
French. We also enjoyed some delicious 
'gateau'' made by Lily. Merci Lily! C'etait 
delicieux. 

 

 

Congratulations Michael Pockran! 

 

Michael has made it through to the next round of the Aspire Songwriting 

Competition! As a shortlisted entrant, he gets to workshop his song with 

Bob Corbett! What a fantastic opportunity to gain further insight into the 

song writing process and development. We are very proud of you 

Michael and we wish you well in the next stage.  

Miss Sarah Adams  

Leader of Pedagogy –  

Creative Arts and Languages  

Year 7 French 

Year 7 French have been making masks in 
French class for 'Mardi Gras' , which is the 
traditional French celebration held on the day 
before Ash Wednesday. It can be translated 
as 'Tuesday Feast'. 
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Parents and Students are invited to attend the Vietnam Immersion Information Meeting. This meeting 

will be held on Wednesday, 6th of March at the College in the Damascus Centre from 5.30pm – 6.30pm.  

The purpose of the meeting is; 

To provide information regarding the proposed Itinerary  

To provide approximate costings 

To explain eligibility to apply for the immersion 

To explain the application process including Expression of Interests 

Attendance at this meeting is compulsory for those considering attending. Expressions of Interests will 

not be accepted before Wednesday, 6th of March and must be received by Friday, 8th of March.  

 

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me at the school.  

 

 
Miss Sarah Adams  

Vietnam Immersion Organiser 
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Staff Breakfast Evaluation 

The day started off tiring and I really didn’t want to be at school by 7am but we’ gotta do what we gotta 

to do’, which included when we got there: 

Preparation  – Getting everything set up nicely and make my station ready to go. 

Work  - we all had little jobs of our own to complete and fulfil. My job was to put the milk in 

the fridge and cook the bread into toast. 

Getting food  – we had to cook a lot of food and a few eggs, some ham, English muffins and sauce 

(hollandaise). 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Serving 

I had to serve Mrs Fox, I made for her “Eggs Benedict” and it went well, she loved it so much, she sent 

me an email to say she was very proud of me afterwards, and I was satisfied with the result. 

  
William Turnbull 

Year 12 Hospitality Student 
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Sport News 

 

Rugby League 

Congratulations to James McMillan (U15) and Thomas Hall (Opens) who were selected in the Diocesan Rugby League 
teams following trials last week.  James and Thomas will now travel to Smithtown in April to compete with Armidale 
& Lismore Diocesan teams for selection in the CCC Northern Country sides. 
The U15 Rugby League team competed in the Callaghan Cup Invitational 8-a-side tournament on Wednesday 27th 

February. Despite a limited preparation, the boys produced some entertaining football and were narrowly defeated 

in the Plate final.  The squad for the tournament was:  Will Stidolph, Darcy Thomas, James McMillan, Jarred Baxter, 

Josh Honeysett, Lachlan Short, Brock Salavador, Brodie Konz, Jacob Gilmore, Kyle Brown, Willian Kettles-Wright, Jack 

Pennell, Kade Wright, Bailey Sturmann.  The team members are to be commended on their effort and 

sportsmanship on the day. 
 

Athletics 

Year 12 student Thomas Webster competed at the NSW Junior Athletics Championships last week. Thomas finished 
the carnival with Gold in the U20 Para Javelin, Silver in the U20 Para Discus, Bronze in the U20 Para Long Jump and 
Bronze in the U20 Para Shot Put.  He will now compete in the Australian Championships later in the year.  Well done 
on these outstanding results Thomas. 
 

Tennis 

Congratulations to Erica Wattus on being the only student in the Maitland-Newcastle Diocese to qualify for the 

NSWCCC Tennis tournament.  She travels to Parramatta next week to compete for CCC selection. Good luck Erica. 
 

Touch  

On Wednesday 26th February, St Paul’s had four teams competing in the Diocesan Touch competition at Maitland 

Park.  The Open Boys team toiled in hot conditions with only one sub all day.  Despite not winning a game, the effort 

in every match was exceptional. Riley Webster was the top try-scorer for the team during the tournament.     

The Open Girls team played four tight games, with the highlight of the campaign a Shayna Gael hattrick in the final 

game to seal the win. 
 

The U15 boys did extremely well considering the majority of the team was made up of 13 and 14 year olds.  

Unfortunately the team went down in three out of the four games (only by a try or two), however they did welcome 

St Bede’s to the Diocese by giving them a little lesson on the finer points of Touch.  

The U15 girls team improved throughout the day and worked extremely well as a team. The comradery and 

determination shown by the girls was outstanding. A big congratulations to Alex Holliday who was selected to 

represent the Maitland-Newcastle Diocesan team at the upcoming CCC carnival. We wish her all the best for this 

competition.  
 

All students who represented St Paul’s were wonderful ambassadors for the school. The coaches are proud of their 

behaviour and sportsmanship displayed. 

 

 

The Open Girls Touch Team 

Mr Brad Melville 

Sports Coordinator 
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NSW ALL SCHOOLS TRIATHLON CHAMPIONSHIPS 

Long before sunrise on Friday 1st March, two Junior girls teams set off for the International Regatta 

Centre in Penrith to compete in the NSW All Schools Triathlon (which has Private, Catholic and 

Government schools from all over the state competing together). Only one of the 6 students had ever 

previously participated in a triathlon.  

With much excitement and some nerves the girls completed the Relay Event of 400m swim, 10km cycle 

and 3km run.  

Our Year 9 team consisting of Rylee Jenkinson (swim), Jannella Francis (cycle), Paige Wheeler (run) 

placed 49th/136 with a time of 46.29 minutes.  

Our Year 7 team consisting of Ella Kohl (swim), Lucy de Winter (cycle), Olivia Adey (run) placed 68th/136 

with a time of 49.01 minutes. 

The girls displayed great sportsmanship and supported one another admirably. I was very proud to 

accompany them and would like to thank Mrs Jenkinson for driving and supporting the teams also. 

 

 

Mrs Brigid de Winter 

PDHPE Teacher 
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     Term One Sport Dates     

March 

6th March – Rugby League CCC Cup (Thornton) 
8th March – Closing date for Volleyball-Girls & Boys 

12th March – Diocesan Swimming Championships (Lambton) 
12th March – NSWCCC Baseball Selections (Blacktown) 
13th March – NSWCCC  Volleyball Selections (Homebush) 
14th March – Closing date for CCC Water Polo 

18th March – NSWCCC Water Polo Selections (Ryde) 
20th March – Closing date for Hockey – Girls Open, U16 Girls, Boys Open 

21st March – Diocesan Team Tennis Entries due 

22nd March – Closing date for CCC Golf 
25th March – NSWCCC Hockey Selections (Moorebank) 

April 
2nd-3rd April – U’15 & Open’s Northern Division Rugby League Selections (Smithtown) 

5th April – NSWCCC Swimming Championships (Homebush) 

9th April – Diocesan Junior Football Knockout 

The lost property bin is located 
in the Student Hub 

Please check for any items you  
may have lost 

 
At the end of each week any items remaining 
will be given to the clothing pool or St Vincent 

De Paul 
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Excursions Coming Up ………... 
Please pay for all excursions by the due date written on the excursion notes which are sent home with your 

child. This date is important as excursion costing is calculated on the number of students who should be attending 

that particular event. Venues and buses have to be paid when the booking is first made. Your understanding of this 

would be very much appreciated. 

 

From the Finance Office 

 

For all Finance enquiries please use the following email address:  finance@booragul.catholic.edu.au 

 

To calculate your Weekly, Fortnightly or Monthly payment amount, please go to our Website and use the 

calculator.  http://www.booragul.catholic.edu.au/ 

 

If you have not already done so, please ensure I have copies of relevant updated Health Care / Pension 

Cards. 

 

Also, if you have not completed 2019 Family Discount and Diocesan Pastoral Contribution Form, please 

follow the link to the Website above to download, complete and return to college office. 

Opening Hours for Payments to the Finance Office 

Parents:  come to Student Reception or Reception from 8.30am to 2.30pm 

Students:  mornings from 8.30am until tutor group bell, all of recess and all lunch times 

School Fee Payments 

1. Qkr  

2. BPay through your own home banking via the Internet 

3. Eftpos Minimum payment $10 

4. Cheque 

5. Cash 

Excursion Payments 

1. Qkr  

2. Eftpos Minimum payment $10 

3. Cheque 

4. Cash 

QKR is a great way to pay fees and excursions   

  

For more information about QKR visit our website 

www.booragul.catholic.edu.au 

Marine Studies—Snorkelling 8 March Payment QKR  6 March 

Taronga Zoo—Year  26 March Payment QKR  21 March 

mailto:finance@booragul.catholic.edu.au
http://www.booragul.catholic.edu.au/
http://booragul.catholic.edu.au/site/index.cfm
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Please be aware that the events and dates listed on this school 

calendar are subject to change. Please check regularly. 

Reception Hours for 2019 

8.00am to 4.00pm Monday to Thursday 

8.00am to 3.30pm Friday 

 

Student Reception Hours for 2019 

8.30am to 3.30pm Monday to Friday 

Canteen Roster 

Monday 4 March— Friday 8 March 

Mon  

Tues Amanda Holt 

Wed Joanne Bower, Pamela Amos 

Thurs Michelle Hall, Kylie Smith, Sharon Roberts 

Fri Kim Dickson 

Monday 11 March— Friday 15 March 

Mon Lisa Kelly, Kristy Baker, Sharyn Kiely 

Tues  

Wed Linda Gesell, Kim Harding 

Thurs Debbie Parker, Mel Dobosz, Claire Matthews 

Fri Sheree Roartu Carol Crabbe 

Canteen Supervisor:  

Carolyn  Phone - 4946 3115 

Canteen Hours: 

  9.00am to 2.30pm 

If you are unable to come on your day, please try to arrange a 

swap or contact Carolyn. 

When Leaving School Early or Arriving Late 
 
Without Parent/Carer: 
 
If students are leaving school early or arriving late their Parent/Carer must advise the school, either by note, phone call or 

email. The student must sign in or out at Student Reception. 

 

Leaving With Parent/Carer: 
If students are leaving school early during class time with their Parent/Carer, the school must be notified either by note, 

phone call or email from their Parent/Carer. If they have a note this should be shown to the class teacher for the student to  

be dismissed from the class. The student must then go to Student Reception to meet their Parent/Carer and sign out. 

Clothing Pool Opening Hours 

8.30am to 9.30am Tuesdays Only 

 

Clothing Pool will only be accepting donated 
uniforms. 

Term  1  2019 

Wk 6 

Mon 4 Mar 

Wed 6 Mar 

Fri 8 Mar 

Catholic Schools Week 

Ash Wednesday 

Marine Studies Excursion 

Wk 7 
Tues 12 March 

Fri 14 March 

Dio Swimming Carnival 

U14’s Cochrane Cup—Thornton 

Please see website for further Calendar dates 

http://www.booragul.catholic.edu.au/news-events/events-

 The Canteen is in need of 

volunteers 

Please phone Carolyn if you can 

help! 

All volunteers must have a  

Working With Children 

Certificate 

http://www.booragul.catholic.edu.au/news-events/events-calendar/
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FREE LIVE ONLINE INFORMATION SESSION FOR  

St Paul's High School  

STUDENTS AND SCHOLARSHIPS AVAILABLE IN 2019 

 

Student Exchange Australia New Zealand is a not-for-profit organisation that is registered with all state 

and territory Departments of Education around Australia and with the Ministry of Education in NZ. We 

are the first and only secondary exchange organisation in Australia and New Zealand to be certified to 

ISO 9001 (Quality Management System) and we ensure the highest standards of care and support to 

our participants.  

 

We would like to invite your students and families to our FREE Live Online Sessions on Thursday, 7th 

March at 7.30pm (AEST), 9.30pm (NZT) 

 

The LIVE Online session gives students and families the opportunity to learn more about becoming an 

exchange student and the various scholarship options that are available in 2019.  

 

Students can find out more about our exchange programs to over 25 countries, listen to former 

exchange students share their experience and learn about our scholarships and discounts on offer in 

2019. Please note that the deadline for Scholarship and Early Bird Discount applications is 31st March 

for programs departing between October 2019 - March 2020. 

 

Please be aware that we now offer 14 partial scholarships each year for semester and year 

applicants. See our website for more information. 

   

"You come back a different person, with so much more confidence & you feel that you can 
conquer the world"   

Jessica, Semester Program to Italy 

 

 

FREE LIVE ONLINE INFORMATION SESSION  

 
Hear from our very experienced, Senior staff, find out more 
about discounts and scholarships available and ask ques-

tions. 
 

Thursday, 7th March at 7.30pm 

 
Register now 

 
Visit www.studentexchange.org.nz 

or call 0800 440 079 for more information 

https://manage.sendandreceive.com.au/ch/8216/2dzq1ts/1492944/H1rsBd672jidv0XpEAOZWdWtTlhGJEjG3MzFBs3w.html
https://manage.sendandreceive.com.au/ch/8216/2dzq1ts/1492944/H1rsBd672jidv0XpEAOZWdWtTlhGJEjG3MzFBs3w-1.html
studentexchange.org.nz
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Community Notices 
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Kindergarten 2020 at  
St Mary’s Warners Bay 

 
 
 

St Mary’s will be holding Enrolment 
Tours for families interested in enrolling their 
child in Kinder 2020 on Friday 8th March at 9:30-
11am.  

Year 5 students will take families on a tour 
throughout the school giving important 
information and answering questions. Enrolment 
forms will be available from the school office 
from this date onwards. 


